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Scituate Recreation Commission

May 9, 2017

Jenkins Elementary School

Attendees: Maura Glancy, Jen McMellen, Dan Fennelley, Al Kazlousky, Tony Vegnani, Ann Vegnani, Jackie Carr
Call to Order – Jen McMellen 8:31 / Second Al Kazlousky

Directors Report – 

Summer employees have been hired. Hiring this year at $10. (As a municipality we do not have to adhere to state minimum wage but we have to adhere to national minimum wage. Plan in place to bring wages up to $11.) Other towns pay $11. Tony asked Maura to look at what this increase would be. Recreation Commission is suggesting the wages go up to $11 by next year.
Town Meeting passed funding for land swap analysis, turf and central field and budget .
Central field is coming along. Due to be done June 3.
Playground contractor was selected. NELM out of Rockland. Pre-construction is tomorrow at 2pm at DPW. Target completion date is early-August , maybe September. 

Purple Dinosaur is staying open – despite rumors.

Sailing - The boats should be here by June 1st. 

CPC Update – 

CPC approved all Recreation articles that were proposed and they all went before Town Meeting

Approved: Dog Walk, Beach Mats, Glades Rd pocket park, benches/trash at Cedar Point Park, Phase II for Central Field rehabilitation, Roche baseball parking lot, Clapp Rd Land swap study 

$500k was rescinded for not being used – lights at high school (plan needs to be updated)

Coastal community letter – there are 54 towns that we sent letters to asking for support to allow CPC funds to be used for non-motorized recreational vehicles. 9 have said yes they would support us, 3 are tentative and 3 said no. 

Field Study Committee – 

Motion to support the field study recommendation to RC and BoS to present to all appropriate committees in town – Jen McMellen / Second Dan Fennelley

Field Coordinator Report – 

Working with DPW to put emergency field plan together. We may look to officially close fields if sports don’t comply with requirements. Sports/School need to communicate when they’re not using fields. Anne is going to start working with Andrea Cochran to work on permitting with school and concession
. 

Motion to adjourn: Jacqueline Carr / Second Al Kazlousky

Catch the Scituate Spirit


